
Dear colleagues and friends, 
 
Please help me welcome Averiel Hossley to her new role as the Blueprint for Health Project 
Administrator. Many of you may already know Averiel as she has been working with the team 
as the Administra�ve Assistant for the past six months and heard me introduce her at last 
week’s Execu�ve Commitee mee�ng. 
 
I asked Averiel to share a litle bit about herself. She writes: 
 
“In my work for the past six months with the Blueprint for Health as their Administrative 
Assistant, I have built an adept understanding of the mission and workflows of the team. I 
am deeply excited to provide leadership and focus during this expansion era of the 
Blueprint as their new Project Administrator. 
 
I graduated summa cum laude with a BFA from the Memphis College of Art, where I spent 
my academic career managing complex projects using my proficient approach to visual 
problem solving. I worked as an ambassador for the leadership program during college, 
as well as devoted several years to public education for young minds in my community. 
 
I am proud to bring my unique perspective to the crucial projects the Blueprint for Health 
facilitates. I hope to provide clarity of intention and unity for progress to not only our 
direct comrades in care, but to every community we aim to serve. 
 
I was born in Burlington and have returned to this beautiful state for the next exciting step 
in my career, one that I am thrilled to be taking with the Blueprint.” 
 
Averiel’s email address is averiel.hossley@vermont.gov. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
John 
 
 
John M. Saroyan, MD (he/him/his) 
Executive Director  
Blueprint for Health 
Agency of Human Services 
NOB 1 South 
280 State Drive  
Waterbury, VT 05671-4020 
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